Dear Councillor

Highland Charter for Responsible Investment
 

We are writing on behalf of a coalition of groups across the Highlands to introduce the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment.

 

It is our understanding that on March 18th 2021 Highland Council Pension Fund Committee and Board will meet to approve a revised Statement of Investment Principles in which you will be required to identify your approach to investment ethics. We believe this is an opportunity for Highland Council Pension Fund to institute a transparent and accountable framework for responsible investment.

 

The Charter below sets out a series of recommendations that would address the deficiencies in Highland Council Pension Fund’s current policies, procedures and governance structures. It identifies the mechanisms through which an explicit and publicly available set of principles and criteria governing your investment decisions could be instituted. It is based on well-established and successful models adopted by, among others, the Church of England and the Norwegian Government Global Pension Fund.

 

In recent years Scotland has emerged as a centre of ethical finance. It is our view that Highland Council Pension Fund needs to update its policies and procedures to bring them in line with current models of good practice. Your committee members have publicly claimed ‘to take environmental, social and governance issues seriously.’ Yet research shows that you currently hold at least £140 million in companies that damage the environment, are complicit in war crimes and other violations of human rights, harm people’s health, or otherwise undermine the fabric of society. They include companies engaged in fossil fuel extraction, mining, armaments, nuclear processing, gambling, alcohol and tobacco.

 

We are not suggesting that HCPF Committee and Board members act in bad faith. We are, however, clear that your current statement with regard to ‘Social, Environmental and Ethical Considerations’ is inadequate and requires substantial revision and reform. In particular, you need to move away from an approach that relies solely on a weak form of stewardship and, in effect, delegates responsibility for ethical practice to your fund managers; you should institute a clear set of principles and criteria, through consultation, that can help steer the fund towards a more acceptable, responsible and sustainable future.
The following groups and organisations have already agreed to put their name to the Charter: Assynt Development Trust; Inverness Common Weal; Extinction Rebellion Highlands & Islands; Friends of the Earth - Inverness and Ross; Highlands and Islands Green Party; Highlands Against Nuclear Transport; Highland - Palestine; Inverness Quakers; Inverness Justice and Peace Group; Lochaber Environmental Group; Strathpeffer Fair Trade Group; Transition Black Isle; XR Fort William; XR Gairloch; XR Inverness.

 

We call upon you, as a responsible public body, to give this proposal proper consideration and to adopt it in full.

Yours sincerely

Highland Charter for Responsible Investment
